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Minutes of the meeting of the Colyton Parish Council Monday held 13th January 2014 in St Johns Hall, King Street, Colyton at 7pm.

Present; Cllrs, A Parr, B Collier, C Collier, K Clifford, S Real, P Gibbins, J Hay, H West, R Pocock, R Turner, S Smith, M Mann, C Pady, Francesca Evans (Press), Dist Cllr H Parr (for part of meeting), County Cllr S Randall Johnson (for part of meeting), PC S Speariett (for part of meeting) & E Berry (Clerk)

14/01/167        Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence - none

14/01/168
Police Report

Colyton - 3 Crimes
This compares to 4 crimes last month and 2 crimes in December 2012
· 4th Arson: At about 2140 hours a green Mazda which was parked at the junction of Gribblemead and Hillhead was deliberately set fire to causing extensive damage. (KN/14/548)

· 23rd Common Assault x2: A domestic related incident resulted in two crimes of assault. (KN/14/570 & 571)
Pc Speariett said “December’s crimes are dominated with acquisitive offences (5) and domestic related incidents (3), there were two thefts from cars, one in Beer and the other in Branscombe, it is highly likely that these two crimes were committed by the same offenders. The crimes serve as a timely reminder not to leave any valuable items on display in your vehicles. The arson in Colyton is of concern and highly unusual for the area. Enquiries are ongoing but indications are that this is a one off incident and we have increased patrols in the area. He went on to give an overall view of crime in the past year with 48 offences being recorded in Colyton. The lowest yearly total since 2004. The work the police have done with the youth has helped to being down the antisocial behaviour that was a big problem a few years ago.

With the increase in social media there are more crimes being reported under the communication act. So far in January 2 crimes have been recorded. 

PS Speariett went on to brief the Parish Council about the future of policing in the area. The Seaton Town Beat manager is leaving and PC Speariett will take on that responsibility along with the 8 parishes he is currently responsible for. Cllr Turner proposed that a letter is written to the police commissioner & the chief constable expressing our concerns over the reduction in service levels, this was seconded by Cllr Collier & supported by all. The clerk will write a letter.
14/01/169
 Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes) - none

14/01/170         The minutes of the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 9th December 2013 were approved as being a record of that meeting & signed by the Chair.
14/01/171        There were no matters arising from the Minutes 

14/01/172
Report from County Councillor



Cllr Randall Johnson wished all present a Happy New Year. She stated that the biggest issue at the moment was the setting of the budget for next year, details of which should be available next week when the individual budgets are discussed. The important thing was to agree on what the public purse be spent on and how it can be targeted to where it is needed most. She stated there was no immediate threat to Colyton Library but consideration must be given on how to future proof it and how much more can be done to prevent it ever being closed.

Cllr Pady expressed concern over the proposed police cuts & Cllr Mann asked what news, if any, on the possible amalgamation of the local fire services. Cllr Randall Johnston said there was no news and it is not on the list of changes for next year.

There was some discussion over the provision of call centres & the problems in Somerset with the proposed new centre at Taunton, which was now mothballed having cost an incredible amount of money.

14/01/173
Report from District Councillors



Cllr Parr wished all present a Happy New Year. Currently the consultation process on the village’s development in the Local plan is being undertaken until March. The 11th February will see the beginning of the local plan examination in public, there is a timetable online and it is expected to take 4 weeks. 

She had attended the Planning appeal at Colyford re the Harepath Road development and thinks it was very stoutly defended. She had also been at the Feniton appeal where 3 refusals from the District Council are being appealed.

She urged everyone to take a look at the monthly performance figures for the EDDC and gave some examples of where the Council is performing well; 99.86% of rent due was collected, 6.5 days taken to process Council Tax benefits, 2.5 days to clear fly tipping of which there were 40 cases in November, 99% of invoices paid within 30 days. A recent national research survey of all 325 districts in the UK had voted East Devon top in the quality of life score.

There was some discussion on recycling, especially that of cardboard which is not currently recycled and unlikely to be considered until the contracts come up for renewal as it would probably mean different vehicles being needed. Cllr Parr urged everyone to contact the portfolio holder, Cllr I Chubb if they wanted more information.

14/01/174   
Highway Matter

a) Proposal for dedicated loading bay in Market Place, Cllr C Collier commented that she thought this was a ‘non-starter’, Cllr Real seconded that opinion. Cllr Collier proposed that a letter is written to all shopkeepers asking them & their staff to park considerately, detailing the season ticket cost & explaining the need to consider the parking for their customers. Cllr Parr will write the letter.

b) Delays to Parish Lengthsman programme due to adverse recent weather. Revised programme to be reissued.

c) Cllr Mann detailed a problem with the drainage in Colyvale. Whilst it was agreed that the recent work on the drainage outside Knowle had been well done there are problems with the capacity of the existing drain to cope in extreme circumstances and with the proposed new developments it is going to cause even more problems. Cllr Real proposed that a letter be written to SWW expressing our concerns, this was seconded by Cllr Mann & agreed by all. The clerk will write a letter.

14/01/175  
Report from Meetings Attended - none

14/01/176
Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc

b) Letter forwarded by Feofees from local resident re collapsed wall at Ridgeway. |It appears that whilst the Feoffess have arranged to make good part of the wall the problem stems from the road edges slipping which is the Highways responsibility. They have done repairs there in the past. The clerk will email Mike Brown and it will be brought up at the next Traffic Group meeting.

c) Letter from a local resident to clerk re email sent on 23rd April to Monitoring officer. Cllr A Parr proposed that this matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business under discussion. This was seconded by Cllr Collier and agreed by all.

The outcome of this discussion was that, having taken advice from EDDC, a procedure exists whereby the resident can be asked to only address all future correspondence to one person, usually the Chairman. It was proposed by Cllr Parr that CPC follows this policy, seconded by Cllr C Collier, there were no amendments & all agreed.  The resident will be informed of the decision.

d)  2 x Emails from Howard West re Green Wedge Funding - noted

e) DCC announcement on mobile library services.

f) Invitation to meeting at Exeter Football Club on Friday 31st Jan re the future of DCC Residential homes for the elderly. Names to Liz if interested in attending please

g) Buckingham Palace Garden Party – Tuesday 10th June – names to DALC (Chairman/Town Mayor – eligible if not attended before or not in past 10 years) Cllr Collier proposed Cllr C Pady; this was seconded by Cllr West & agreed by all. The clerk will put his name forward.

14/01/177      Finance

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 16th December – Appendix U to be noted

Accounts to be approved for payment – proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr Real and agreed by all.


	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband
	£12.25
	£3.06
	£15.31

	3382
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	£10

	3383
	Haynes Hardware
	Goods
	
	
	£6.69

	3384
	Garden Shop
	Goods
	14.56
	2.91
	17.47

	3385
	Spar Musbury Garage
	Fuel
	5.67
	1.14
	6.81

	3386
	MNR Mowers
	Blade & Bolt Kit
	18.24
	3.65
	21.89

	3387
	Colyford Memorial Hall
	2 x 2014 meetings

@ £20
	
	
	40.00

	3388
	Viridor
	Waste Management
	96.93
	19.37
	116.30


a) Budget for 2014/15 – acceptance proposed by Cllr Smith, seconded by Cllr Mann & agreed by all.

b) Cheque for £5000 from Colyton Feofees for MUGA. The clerk will write a letter of thanks.

14/01/178      Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 16th December 2013- Appendix  V  to be noted

a  Planning Applications

14/2752/FUL 8 Rosemary Lane, Colyton – Mr & Mrs Smith.

Extension to form parental annex & alterations to second floor including installation of 4 x dormer windows.

SUPPORTED, proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr Real. Agreed by all

14/2751/LBC 3 Sunnyside, South St, Colyton – Mr Johnson

Replacement of 4 x casement windows on front elevation with timber sash.

SUPPORTED, proposed by Cllr West, seconded by Cllr Mann & agreed by all.

14/2728/FUL 5 Govers Meadow – Mr & Mrs Jones

Construction of a single storey extension.- decision already made.

The Parish Council expressed concern over the handling of the request for an extension over the Christmas period & could not understand the inflexible attitude of the Planning Officer. 

14/2654/FUL Land west of Heathayne Cottage Colyton – Mr Pike,

Field shelter 

Letters of objection from neighbours.

Cllr Clifford declared a personal interest as he knows the applicant.

NOT SUPPORTED. The Parish Council feels that the requested large shelter is an over development of a very small site, it also expressed concerns over the foul drainage issues if such a shelter was allowed and was concerned at the loss of amenities to the neighbouring properties. 

Proposed by Cllr West, seconded by Cllr Pocock & agreed by all.

Cemetery - Additional inscription request:

C144 – Rodd family memorial. – APPROVED, proposed by Cllr Real, seconded by Cllr Pocock & agreed by all.

Erection of memorial to Rev Anthony King – memorial is 36 inches tall – 4 inches over recommended size. – NOT APPROVED, proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr Real, agreed by all.

b   Planning Decisions

13/2348/FUL Westleigh, Coly Rd.

Retention of a tree house - APPROVED


13/2728/FUL 5 Govers Meadow – Construction of a single storey extension - APPROVED

13/0008/TPO – Coach House, Kingsholme, Colyford.

TPO made in respect of land in area of Coach House. Made 19th December 2013.

There was some discussion over the validity of this, especially as the tree was subject to appeal. The Clerk will check what is happening.

13/2599/FUL 29 Colyvale - Mr & Mrs Tolman – erection of dwelling & access – APPROVED

13/2565/LBC The White Cottage, Dolphin St - Mrs Bennett. Repair to existing timber windows & replacement of metal windows with timber - APPROVED

c   Planning Correspondence

Email refusing extension to application 14/2728/FUL

14/01/179    Amenities

a) Jubilee oak & plaque placement at Road Green. The suggestion was to replace the failing cherry tree with a decent size oak sapling. Cllr Collier & John Rollings would remove the cherry tree. Cllr Parr is to consult with Nick Weldon & report back.

b) Allotment plot 2S – letter from the plot holder agreeing to remove the concrete slab if/when he vacates the plot.

14/01/180
Colyton Memorial Social Club – update – no details of the next meeting, although it should be next week.

14/01/181
Peace Memorial Playing Fields


a)Update on MUGA equipment/Activities Wall, Cllrs C Collier, Pady & Clifford had met with the representative at the Playing Fields to discuss the placement of the ramps. He had suggested that they be put to one side allowing for expansion of the scheme if & when finances allowed it. They had installed a scheme at Mark a village near Bridgewater and Liz had spoken to the Parish Clerk who recommended the company without hesitation.

This is a £15000 scheme, providing 3 ramps. It will take 6 weeks to deliver and probably a day or so to erect. Cllr Real proposed that the scheme be accepted & ordered, Cllr Smith seconded this and all agreed. Cllr C Collier will place the order. It was decided to hang fire on the Activity wall until the ramps are in place.

b).Tennis Courts – refurbishment.

Two contractors to give opinion & quotes this week:

1) Kings (01460 651220), recommended by Upottery

2) Le Courts, Yeovil (01935 432322) recommended by John

c) PMPF Constitution. Cllr Collier had emailed the proposed constitution to all for their consideration. The question of what constitutes a quorum was discussed and aired on as 5 people. Cllr West proposed that the Constitution be accepted; this was seconded by Cllr Smith & agreed by all.

14/01/182
Registration of Parish properties - update

Cllr West had done his two properties, the cemetery extension has all the required documents & he has filled out the form however the Peace Memorial Pavilion was proving more difficult as there appeared to be no documentation on it. The Playing Fields are registered with the land registry, as is the lease for the Reece Strawbridge building.

Cllr Collier & Tuner will look at what documentation the Pavilion Committee holds & report back.

14/01/183
Annual Parish meeting.


A date of Wednesday 23rd April was proposed; the Clerk will check with Gail that the Hall is available. Cllr Collier will ask Lesley Smith of DALC if she will be a speaker on the evening?

14/01/184 
Dates of future meetings 

Finance, Planning Meetings Monday 27th January 2014

Full Council meeting Monday 10th February 2014 

There being no other business the meeting closed at 2045


